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Policy & Strategy     Tax Strategy  

Inland Revenue Department   The Treasury  

WELLINGTON    WELLINGTON 

 

Dear   

CORPORATE TAXPAYERS GROUP – INFRASTRUCTURE ISSUES 

The Corporate Taxpayers Group (“the Group”) is writing to thank Officials for their time 

at the meeting on infrastructure tax issues on 9 June 2020. The Group found the meeting 

to be constructive and continues the dialogue from previous meetings covering similar 

issues.  

As discussed at the meeting, this letter has been prepared to provide a list of the Group’s 

priorities in relation to the infrastructure tax issues raised. The Group has set out the 

issues raised in three different levels of priority:  

1. High priority – the issues the Group sees having the biggest impact and should be 

progressed immediately to help New Zealand recover and thrive  

 

2. Medium priority – the issues that the Group believes need to be progressed in due 

course as they will assist New Zealand in moving its economy forward 

 

3. Low priority – the issues the Group believes should be considered, particularly if 

Government priorities change  

 

The Group’s list of priorities can be found further below, including some detail regarding 

each of these issues.  

 

The Group strongly believes that the tax system has a role to play in aiding and 

supporting infrastructure projects in New Zealand. The Group believes that if appropriate 

time is spent considering and implementing some of the changes to the tax settings 

mentioned in this letter, this will facilitate investment into infrastructure projects and 

develop the specialised skills required to produce the best outcomes for infrastructure 

projects and New Zealanders. These changes aren’t necessarily wholesale and many of 

them simply suggest fixing inefficient parts of the tax system i.e. removing barriers, so 

that compliance costs are reduced and certainty is increased.  

 

Also attached to this letter as Appendix One is a note commenting on the issue of tax 

neutrality as has been raised by Officials in relation to infrastructure. This note highlights 

that in the international tax area, theoretical, practical, political, and international law 

restraints make it unlikely any country would aim for the same effective tax rate on 

inbound, outbound and domestic investment, and that discussions should proceed on this 

basis. Absent such, there is a high risk that tax will act as a barrier in seeking to attract 
























